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Term 4,Week 3 

 Principals News…. 

Kia ora Koutou Whanau 

Term 4 

Term 4 is very busy for everyone here at Duntroon. There is plenty happening so 

keep an eye on term dates. If you are not sure about events, dates, etc – please 

look at the newsletter or email the school office or your child’s classroom teacher. 

 

Rippa Rugby 

The North Otago Rugby development team came through on Tuesday for a Rippa 

Rugby session with the students. Always great to have them up here. The classes 

enjoyed this run around and games. 

 

Strategic Planning Consultation 

Thanks to all the families who returned these. I am currently looking through and 

analysing the information you have shared. It is always valuable to get an insight 

into priorities for families. There seems to be common theme from our parent 

community prioritising valuable rich learning, an emphasis on students becoming 

life-long learners, celebrating our diversity and continuing to use the valuable  

local resources we have. Using this information, I will form the strategic direction 

for Duntroon School. 

Our New World Voucher winners were – Gemma and Brock Hamilton and 

Emma Kitchen. 

 

Teacher Only Day 

We have a teacher only day on Friday November 17 th . This is so teachers can do 

some more work around the refreshed NZ curriculum.  

Year 8 Science Transition Day is the same day as our teacher only day. A note 

has gone home to parents of Year 8 students to inform them about this. 
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Technology Week 

From Tuesday October 31 st until Friday November 3 rd there will be early 

morning buses for technology week. 

Livingstone and Earthquakes buses will be 30 minutes earlier and Eastern Road 

will be 20 minutes 



News Continued…. 

Board of Trustees 

Last night we had a Board of Trustees meeting. This was our first meeting with our new full board. 

Our members are as follows: 

Nathan McLachlan – Elected parent representative and Presiding Member 

Paige Wills – Elected parent representative and Deputy Presiding Member 

Linda Mullenger – Elected parent representative 

Lowri O’Callaghan - Elected parent representative 

Mike Andrews - Elected parent representative 

Lou Tait – Elected staff representative 

This is a great mix of parents and staff for our BOT. I look forward to working alongside them. 

Go the All Blacks !! 

Nga Mihi Nui 

Mike and Staff 

We value Respect, Honesty, Perseverance and Cooperation and     
Inclusion 

                                 Duntroon Garage  

                                                                             As of the 1st
 of November, Andy and 

Sonya will be selling the business to 

Jac and Sandy.  

 

Please join us on the 3rd
 of November 

for a BBQ at 3pm at the garage to     

celebrate the last 32 years of Andy and 

Sonya owning the Garage. BYO beer.   





Last week Room 1 and some people from Room 
2 went to camp Wainui for a week on the year 6, 
7, 8 camp. Wainui is located on the Banks      
Peninsula for anyone that did not know.  

Some of the activities we did were;  

Coasteering  

(Jumping off rocks and swimming in 
the sea)  

Kayaking  

(paddling in the sea)  

Orienteering  

(Looking at maps and finding the 
checkpoints)  

High ropes  

(Climbing on poles and walking on 
wires)  

UHF Radios (Talking to each other on 
the walkie talkies) 

Search and Rescue  

(Finding the mannequin Bob)  

And much more!!!  
 

 

Thank you to all the parents for coming and  

making this camp the best ever. You were so 

much help and great at doing the dishes and 

serving up food (: 

Here are some pictures! 

 

Written by Oliver Hamilton 









 

BELIEVE IN 
YOURSELF 

EMPOWERED 
TO LEARN 

SOCIALLY   
RESPONSIBLE  

THINKERS 
AND     

LEARNERS 
FOR LIFE 

OCTOBER 

31st October-3rd November—Tech Week 

 

NOVEMBER 

3rd November—Junior Athletics at WVS 

6th November—HPV Vaccine 

6th November—Ian Cathcart (WBHS) visit 

7/8th November—Ecan River Visit 

17th November—Teacher Only Day 

17th November—Yr 8 Science Day 

20 November—North Otago Athletics 

30 Nov/1st Dec—Year 4/5 Camp 

 

DECEMBER 

1st December—Year 8 Water Day 

13th December—Term Treat 

14th December—Last day of term 

15th December—Year 8 lunch 

 

 

 

 

Duntroon School 
1 Livingstone Street 

Duntroon 9494 

 
Phone: 03 4312 829 
Cell: 021 216 1249 

 
E-mail: 

office@duntroon.school.nz 
 

Account: 
02-0900-0000540-000 












